
 

 

 

 

   

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

Parent consultations 

The phone and TEAMS parent meetings were a great success, despite some technical hitches and engaged phone lines, with more 

meetings/conversations held than previously. Teachers are keen to hold meetings with all their pupils’ parents/carers, so if you haven’t already, 

make an arrangement to find out about your child’s progress this term and any next steps they should be working on. 

   

This week:  

 Year 5 and Year 6 Spelling Bee final results – page 3 

 Two subjects of the week: KS1 PSHE (pages 4 & 5) and KS2 French (pages 6 – 8) 

 Due to Covid restrictions and to help save the environment and to collect for our nominated charities we are going CARD FREE and 

instead of buying and writing Christmas Cards children and staff are invited to make a donation –  page 9 

 Children in Need – on Friday we came to school dressed in red to support one of our main charities. 

 Calendar dates  - page 12 

 Maths Week – page 13 

 

Diwali 14th November  

To all families that celebrate Diwali on Saturday, on behalf of our school community:      

‘Wishing you a Diwali that brings happiness, prosperity and joy to you and all your family.’         We remembered 

 

Current Enfield COVID position – As of the 30 October 2020, 401 coronavirus-related deaths had been registered in Enfield. The total 

cases in Enfield have risen to 4,251 by 9 November, with 495 new cases recorded in the last week alone. As of 5th Nov the rate in 

Enfield was 140 per 100,000, which is the highest in North and Central London. 

Citizens Advice will provide a dedicated service for those directly impacted by COVID-19 – page 10 
 

Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 
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Newsletter  
13th November 2020 

 

Attendance this week 
   

Ash 93.84%     1H 94.49%          2A 94.90%         3F 82.66%             4F 92.61%            5G 95.97%          6B 95.68% 
 Birch 84.29%   1K 94.57%          2L 82.69%          3G 95.17%            4H 94.92%           5K 95.83%     6T 96.80% 
 Oak 94.44%     1T 87.59%          2T 83.20%         3W 95.77%           4R 89.83%           5T 96.21%          6Th 92.76% 

Well done to Oak, 2A and 6T for best attendance this week. 
      Overall attendance since the start of the school year: 92.37%  

 
 

 

Our Value this week was  KINDNESS 

The following pupils modelled the value this week: 
 

Oscar 1H, Madiha 1K, Shireen 1T, Maisie 2A,     

Lynzie 2L, Kirithik 2T, Zaynab 3F, Janel 3G, Keje 3W, 

Iqra 4F, Tasnim 4H, Jahsener 4R, Raahil 5G, Baris 5K, 

Destiny 5T, Hifa 6B, Sude Y 6T, Jan 6TH 

 

 

Times Tables Badge: 
Larissa 4F 



 

 

 

 

linked to our learning that we have read in classes this week   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Books, biscuits and hot chocolate in 

Breakfast Club this week!   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To Prince of Wales 

Huge congratulations to your Year 5&6 team. The children are excellent spellers and were extremely 

polite. I'm sure you'll be pleased to know that you came second overall 🙂 

Certificates attached. 

Best wishes 

 

Emma Kolaru 

Partnership Manager 

Enfield Town Schools' Partnership 

 

PoW’s super spellers: Mellae, Layla, Beverley, Kayden and Varun 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 learnt about this traditional Indian art form that is used to celebrate Diwali and other festivals and made their own rangoli patterns 

using authentic methods of sprinkling coloured rice or powder and flower petals on the ground. 



 

 

 

 

French at Prince of Wales! 

At our school, French is introduced in Year 2 through songs and simple phrases.  

In Years 3 to 6 pupils develop their understanding of French through learning new vocabulary, taking part in role 

play, listening to songs and to native French speakers. 

 

To link with our whole school project on the story of “Little Red Riding Hood’’, 

classes have listened to and read the story in French. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

French vocabulary display 

Affichage du vocabulaire français 
 

Il était 

une fois 

… 



 

 

 

 

            In Year 3, pupils have been learning how to meet and greet people and also doing sums in French. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

  In Year 4, pupils have found out where French is spoken in the World and learnt how to say how they travel to   

     school. 

                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

The focus for Year 5 has been on learning and pronouncing the multiples of 10 and writing a description of a 

journey. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 pupils have practised numbers from 1-100 and also been learning to tell the time. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE EVENT YEAR ALL DAY/HALF DAY 

13.11.2020 Children in Need (wear red) All All 

01.12.2020 Flu vaccination (Nasal Spray) All All 

16.12.2020 Christmas Dinner All All 

18.12.2020 School finishes after lunch   
1.15pm EYFS/KS1 
1.30pm KS2 

04.01.2021 Staff training day   School closed for children 

21.01.2021 Wizard of Oz pantomime All All 



 

 

 

 

 


